1995 Haywood Road Hendersonville, NC 28739

August 12, 1987

Dear Friends and Relatives:

The 53rd annual Killian reunion will be held at Salem Lutheran and United Church of Christ, Route 2, Lincolnton, NC, on Sunday, September 13, 1987 at 3 pm. The church building is on the Startown Road about five miles north of Lincolnton.

All descendants of pioneer Andreas Killian are invited to come and bring their friends. We hope this will be an opportunity to share information and learn historical facts about our ancestors.

Ed Killian of Natchez, Mississippi plans to attend and will share information on George Killian, the seventh child of Pioneer Andreas Killian. A George Killian received Spanish land grants in the Natchez area in the early 1800's. Ed is researching the connection between the two Georges.

Also attending will be George W. Killian of Fairport, New York, who compiled his father's research and printed a book on the Killians in Europe and in Colonial America. This book also includes the work of J. Yates Killian and T. D. Killian, and is the one to which we refer as "George's Book".

We look forward to having these clansmen with us.

After the business session a picnic dinner will be held in the church fellowship hall -- so please bring a picnic basket with you.

We will be looking forward to seeing you on the 13th.

Sincerely,

William D. Killian

Present officers:

President - Frances Killian Hampton, Route 1, Box 345, Stanley, NC 28164 Vice President - Frank Killian, Route 2, Box 164, Lincolnton, NC 28092 Secretary - Helen Killian, 1995 Haywood Road, Hendersonville, NC 28739 Treasurer - Robert L. Killian, 5115 Freedom Drive, Charlotte, NC 28208

Historian - Lucy Killian, Route 2, Box 164, Lincolnton, NC 28092

Historian - William D. Killian, 1995 Haywood Road, Hendersonville, NC 28739